
Sno Birds Snowmobile Club 
April 4, 2023 Meeting Minutes 

 
New Members 
No New members this month.  This year the club had 55 memberships total, 38 individual 
memberships and 17 family memberships. 
 
Brown County Alliance Meeting  
A bill was signed into law by the governor increasing the supplement payment up to $900/mile.  
This used to be $300.  This will help more with clubs in Northern WI that groom more than we 
do. 
 
Elections 
Final nominees were: 
VP: Matt Ovans – Motion to accept: Myles Strickler, 2nd by Cameron Heise 
Treasurer: Barb Murphy - Motion to accept: Dave Mooren, 2nd by Myles Strickler 
BoD: Bryan Pavlik, Myles Strickler, Mike Peot, Chuck Calliari, Mike Slezewski, Eric Rytilahti -  
 
The BoD winners were Bryan, Myles, and Mike P. 
 
Trail Updates 
This year we had 300-man hours working on our trails.  We opened for more days than most of 
Northern WI.  Most of the signs have been removed.  The bridge decking is scheduled for 4/14 at 
12:30. Contact Eric Gwidt or Eric Rytilahti for more information. 
 
Club Outing 
Last month the club voted on going back to Land ‘O Lakes and staying at the Gateway Lodge.  It 
will be held a week earlier this year, January 16-18, 2025.  We’ll be staying at The Gateway 
lodge again just West of Highway 45.  All members must call and reserve a room.  We have 
reserved a block of rooms, but individual rooms need to be reserved by the person staying in 
there.  Please call 715-547-3321 to reserve. 
 
Raffle Tickets  
The drawing was held, and the winners posted to the website and Facebook.  We sold 512 tickets 
this year.  Thank you to all who sold tickets.  We had several people sell way more than 50 
tickets and they had a lot of winners because of it.   
Motion to destroy the raffle tickets: Tim Maciejewski and John Gagnon 2nds the motion. 
 
Packers Game 
We’d like to do two more Packers games next year as an additional fundraiser.  We discussed 
only agreeing to 12 people due to low turnout this past year.  If we do them, we plan on having a 
training session after the September meeting to complete the online training for all that would 
like help. 
 
Tractor and Drag Update 
The tractor for next year has been ordered and will be delivered in the fall.  The drag is parked 
inside at Mike Slezewski’s property, thank you Mike!  We only put on 51 hours on the tractor 
this year, so the lease worked out well financially for the club. 
 
Next Meeting 
Wouters Front in Suamico – Thursday, September 5h.  The first Thursday after Labor Day. 


